ALLENTOWN DOG TRAINING CLUB
GENERAL MEETING
JUNE 16, 2021

MINUTES

The meeting was called to order at 7:30 p.m. by President Chuck Achenzie. President Achenzie
noted that there were 25 members in attendance.

Minutes

The membership had before it {or approval the minutes of the general meeting held on May 12,
2021. No corrections or additions were noted. Phyllis Broderick moved to accept the minutes as posted
on the website. The motion was seconded by Cris Courduft and the motion passed by unanimous voice

vote.

Treasurer’s Report

Barbara Artim presented the Treasurer's Report (see attached).
No corrections or additions were noted to the Treasurer’'s Report. Mary Minnich moved to
accept the Treasurer's Report as submitted. The motion was seconded by Debbie Achenzie and the

motion passed by unanimous voice vote.

Membership Report

Debbie Achenzie presented the Membership Report (sce attached).
There was one first reading.
Stephanie Stemphoski, Cane Corso - (Not Present)

Training Director’s Report

Phyllis Broderick presented her Training Director’s Report (see attached). There were some
changes to the written report as there arc several days when the park is unavailable for the club due to
activities in the park including the entire weeks of August 2™ and August 23™.
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Committees

Website
Steve Markowitz reported that other than spelling Phyllis’s name incorrectly, the website is
operating smoothly.

Sunshine

President Achenzie reported that cards from the club were sent to the following members: Carol
Matheis who had heart surgery; Kathy Pugh who had back surgery; Barbara Grotzinger who had a hip
replacement; and to L.ois and Irwin Linker on the passing of their dog Zoe.

Publicity

Linda Eldon reported that the Paw Prints on The Canal event on Sunday, June 13, 2021, was a
lot of fun and not too much work. Linda thanked everyone who helped. President Achenzie thanked
Linda for all her efforts and noted that if you volunteer for a publicity event, Linda will feed you.

Mat Coordinator

Cris Courduft noted that she took the vacuums to be serviced to a company in Quakertown and
the cost to service the vacuums is now $70.00 each. President Achenzie thanked Chris for disinfecting
the mats after the club show in May.

Newsletter
Debbic Achenzie announced the deadline for the next newsletter will be the end of the month.

Point Show

President Achenzie thanked everybody for their fantastic job planning and working the club
AKC trial in May. The upcoming Board Meeting will include discussion on how things worked good
and what things didn’t work concerning the trial.

Old Business

President Achenzie announced that the CDC is stopping all restrictions concerning COVID at
the end of June.

New Business

There was no new business.



General Business

The next board meeting will be held on June 27, 2021 at 6:00 p.m. in Macungie Hall. The
meeting is open to the membership.

The next gencral meeting will be held on July 14, 2021, at 7:30 p.m. outdoors in Macungie Park
in the lawn area.

The Staples number is 610-439-2800.
Brags
Several members stepped forward to announce their latest brags.

Adjournment

There being no further business before the general membership, Rachel Bockman moved to
adjourn the meeting. The motion was seconded by Sue Iobst and the motion passed by unanimous voice
vote.

President Achenzie adjourned the meeting at 7:52 p.m.

Respectfully submitted,

Carol McCarthy
Recording Secretary



TREASURER’S

REPORT



DS Income/Expense by Category - May 2021
5/1/2021 through 5/31/2021

6/6/2021 . : ; Page 1
51/2021- OVERALL
Category 5/31/2021 TOTAL

INCOME
Dues e 35.00 35.00
Point Show In 3.467.98 3,467.98
Training 2,719.00 2,719.00
Training-Rally 576.00 576.00
Training-Specially 480.00 480.00
TOTAL INCOME 7,277.98 7,277.98

EXPENSES
Point Show Expense 2,075.08 2,075.08
Telephone 35.15 35.15
Training Exp 2.005.00 2,005.00
Training Exp-Rally 120.00 120.00
Training Exp-Specialty 135.00 135.00
TOTAL EXPENSES 4,370.23 4,370.23

OVERALL TOTAL 2,907.75 2,907.75

Account Balances - As of 6/6/2021

{Includes unrealized gains)

6/6/2021 Page 1 -
6/6/2021
Account - Balance
Bank Accounts
Checking 13,256.36
Savings 0.00
TOTAL Banik Accounts 13,256.36
Cash Accounts .
Cash Account . 0.00
TOTAL Cash Accounts 0.00
Investment Accounts
ING CD 0.00
Vanguard 57,818.80
TOTAL Investment Accounts 57,818.80

OVERALL TOTAL 71,075.16



MEMBERSHIP

REPORT



The following Membership information will be presented at the General Meeting on 6/16/2021

First Readings... Please mark present or not present for the minutes.

Stephanie Stemphoski
306 Connor Lane
Perkasie, PA 18944
Cane Corso

C. 267-549-2525
sarrighy@yahoo.com

Second Readings.... vote into membership

Thank You including this report in the minutes.
Debbie Achenzie
Membership



TRAINING
DIRECTOR’S

REPORT



ALLENTOWN DOG TRAINING CLUB
Training Director Report June 16, 2021

Wednesday club training completed its 4" week tonight. We should finish
the end of June, if no cancellations due to rain. Thereafter members will pay
$8 per class weekly and there will be sign in sheets for everyone attending
classes.

Dusty’s Thursday novice class ended June 10", Starting Thursday, Junei 7™
members will be paying weekly and will have to sign in every week.

Anna’s Open and Utility class concludes Thursday, June 17", Anna will not
be holding any classes outdoors. Her classes will resume when we go
indoors, September 23",

Linda’s rally class ends Thursday, June 17", Her next rally class will be
Masters. Please contact Linda to sign up for this class.

Carol’s beginner class is in its 6" week and her class graduates next week
June 24", Dusty and I will be offering CGC testing to the beginner students
as well as ADTC members and to the public. If anyone wishes to take a
CGC test, please contact Phyllis or Dusty to register.

A STAR Puppy class is being offered in July. As I have a wait list, I will be
teaching the class as Terry is having eye surgery.

A new beginner class is also being offered in July.

Connie Cleveland Seminar — No report

Respectfully submitted,

:75@//2'.; DBroderick



